NOTICE FROM TCEQ’S
AIR PERMITS DIVISION

As a regulated entity with a temporary
permit or a permit without an expiration
date, you are now required to annually
report your operational status to TCEQ.

Learn more about Senate Bill 1397,
implemented in the last legislative session,
which includes an annual reporting
requirement for permittees with temporary

or “open-ended” permit status.

Your initial operational status report must be submitted
by no later than December 31, 2024, for each relevant
permit by rule and standard permit registration you maintain,
Annual reporting will be required by December 31 of each
year thereafter.

Operational status should be reported electronically through
the State of Texas Environmental Electronic Reporting System
at wwwa3.tceq.texas.gov/steers.”

*STEERS functionality, as well as guidance to assist you with
reporting, will be available in the fall of 2024.

Subscribe to “Annual Reporting Requirements for
Certain Air Permits” (under Air Permitting) to receive further
instructions and updates related to this reporting requirement:

www.tceq.texas.gov/goto/subscriptions

For questions concerning this new requirement

call Air Permits at 512-239-1250.




